



Central York Junior Panther Board Meeting:

Date: June 18, 2025 @ 6:30pm Zoom **called at 6:32pm**

Attendance:

- Danielle Emig- President **present**
- - VP
- Nate Tice-Football Director **present**
- Ashley Barshinger-Secretary **present**
- Danielle Beard-Treasurer **present**
- Erica Grimm- Cheer Director **present**
- Jenn Creep- Communications **present**

Agenda:

- Approval of May min- **Danielle E addressed comments and concerns about comments made last meeting, asked that if anyone had issues with meetings to speak to her directly so she could address them**
***change 'JACKETS' in cheer section, Jen motioned- Erica 2nd**
- Board appointed VP-position board appointed for the remainder of the year, next vote in 2/26 - **this would be a position held for one year until vote, please come and help**
- Flag Football and Cheer recap- **cheer went well, had end of year party for the girls and they all had fun— football became hecktect at the end, some parents were upset at the end of the season and spoke to Danielle E and Ashley**
- Fall Season
 - Football and Cheer Registration-
Football- M-24 P-32 R-17
Cheer M- 11 P-25 R-15

Football

- League news- **no change in the dues for the YCYFA, because of no spending last year with 2TheTee donations they don't need to raise costs- there have been some rule and bylaw changes, took**

Littlestown out, only play the national anthem twice per day- more of a 'gentleman's rule' but want to keep play going, home teams at guest fields will provide volunteers, change in defence players for punts, change in the way rinks can line up— to get full rule changes please see YCYFA or Nate Tice— YCYFA wants to play “Turkey Bowl” for graduating midgets, if ok for teams to let them know we will put out to players— Red Lion will hold , scrimmage Sat 1:30-8 and Sun 12-5:30, looking for a \$100 donation to cover EMT/Ref cost Nate motioned, Danielle E 2nd —- talked about doing championship rings for the winning teams

- **Coaches** - Tice has been in contact with coaches, will send email sometime next week— reaching out to make sure there is help for hand out
- **Equipment Handout/Volunteers** see above
- **Jersey Orders & 2TheTee credit** - will need the numbers by July 7th, Nate said about having by 3rd— Danielle will do rinks, Nate Pony, Ashley Midgets— we have a \$1,800 credit from 2TheTee, Nate suggested using it on the jersey
- **Fall Equipment Ordering-** need to do inventory for practice balls, game tees and order game balls- will also be looking at pinnies for practice
- **Release Request from Dover Youth Football** - Dover has a kid that played Smirf last year and will reside in the Central lines this year- but because of split-home Dover playing works best— all in favor

Cheer

- **Request for review, posting and vote cheer rules, reg, guidelines** - will put out in July when we redo bylaws for CYJP and vote in Aug

- **Poms - look at Varsity> may spend more but will they last longer?**

General Spiritwear - will piggyback off HS and look at how many CYJP families order to see what our return may be for next year–

**** HS is asking for more money in donation to cover costs for them, would go to the booster club, but spent to pay coaches- Ashley can talk to Mike more about the agreement we have and see what the plan was**

- **Treasurer Update - Danielle B will be sending out the sheet, numbers seem to be matching to what she has as far as in/out**

- **Public Comment**

Next meeting-

July 15 in person Bylaw meeting July 7th at 6:30-Zoom IF INTERESTED MUST CONTACT BOARD FOR LINK

Called at 8:05, Ashley motioned, Erica 2nd